
HURLEY 2nd v Taplow 2nd   Date: 18th August 
 
Played at Taplow 
 
Innings of Taplow 2nd  
 
L. Fisher c. Williams b. Dawkins 102 

N. Heaton  b. Cole 4 

L. Andrew  b. Taylor 40 

S. Goodrham LBW b. Taylor 46 

D. Heaton c. J. Draper b. Dawkins 17 

E. Hedley Not out  6 

    

    

    

    

    

  Extras 13 

  Total 228 

  For 5 
 

Bowling 
 
 Overs Maidens Runs Wkts. 

M. Cole 13 1 58 1 

O. Wardell 11 0 60 0 

S. Taylor 15 2 65 2 

C. Dawkins 7.5 0 37 2 



Innings of Hurley 2nd  
 
M. Walton c. Street b. Moffat 15 

C. Williams  b. Parkinson 10 

Steve Taylor Not out  71 

S. Draper  b. Andrew 16 

C. Dawkins st. Street b. Hedley 11 

J. Draper  b. Moffat 24 

R. Singh  Not out  1 

O. Dawkins )   

M. Cole ) – dnb   

O. Wardell )   

H. Mansell )   

  Extras 18 

  Total 166 

  For 5 
 

Bowling 
 
 Overs Maidens Runs Wkts. 

B. Moffat 15 3 43 2 

O. Parkinson 11 3 45 1 

D. Heaton 7 2 12 0 

L. Andrew 9 1 28 1 

E. Hedley 11 2 28 1 

 

Result:  Match Drawn. 
 
A battling draw away at Taplow extended Hurley 2nds’ unbeaten run in division 
three of the Morrant Chiltern League to five matches. With availability scarcer than 
an Australian gold medal at the Olympics, Hurley relied on their youth policy, with 
three colts making their league debuts and performing admirably. Taplow won the 
toss and unsurprisingly chose to bat on a scorching hot day. With only seven players 
present at the start, the Hurley fielders excelled themselves to restrict the hosts to 
only thirteen runs from the first four overs with Cole (1-58) picking up the wicket of 
Nick Heaton. Oliver Wardell on debut opened the bowling with his left arm spin and 
caused problems for all the batsmen. A partnership of 69 between Lewis Fisher (102) 
and Les Andrew (40) set Taplow on the way to a commanding total before Steve 
Taylor produced a delivery which turned from leg stump to take the top of Andrew’s 
off stump. Simon Goodrham survived a couple of LBW shouts but was finally 
dismissed for 46 when the umpire ruled in Taylor’s favour. Fisher provided the 
backbone of the innings and it took a good low catch at first slip by Clive Williams to 
dismiss Fisher in the 45th over to give Chris Dawkins his first league wicket. It didn’t 
take Dawkins long to double his tally, having David Heaton caught at extra cover by 
John Draper in his next over. This prompted a declaration on 228 for 5 after 46.5 
overs by Taplow. With a somewhat depleted batting line up Hurley needed a good 
start from their top order to have any hope of victory and things looked rosy when 



six runs came from the first over. After a couple of overs, Billy Moffat and Olly 
Parkinson tightened up their accuracy and the flow of runs started to dry up. The 
opening partnership reached 28 before a good catch by Street behind the stumps 
accounted for Mike Walton (15) in the 11th over. Williams (10) followed in the next 
over when he failed to keep out a shooter from Parkinson. Sam Draper, having 
driven down from Yorkshire with his Dad to help out their old team mates, made a 
determined 16, batting for 47 minutes in a stand of 25 with Taylor before a peach of 
a delivery from Les Andrew took his off stump. Chris Dawkins made a solid 11 runs 
on debut and it took a sharp piece of work by Street to dismiss the youngster of Ed 
Hedley (1-28). John Draper (24)and Raj Singh (1*) helped Taylor (70*) to withstand 
everything the Taplow bowlers could muster, as Hurley picked up three valuable 
batting points to remain 1 point above Taplow in the league table. Taylor played an 
excellent innings in the circumstances, punishing anything lose without taking undue 
risks to ensure his side came away with the draw. 


